A discussion was held on the newly enacted Town of Belle Plain Enhanced Wake Ordinance. A motion was made by Rick and second by Kevin to the following:

Whereas the Town of Belle Plain has enacted Ordinance No. 2025-6, which restricts certain artificial wake enhancement on lakes within the Town of Belle Plain and whereas Ordinance No. 2025-6 aligns with the mission of CLPA to "preserve our lakes for future generations," therefore, CLPA fully endorses Ordinance No. 2025-6.

A roll call vote was taken. Kevin, Jeff, Jessica, Rick and Gary voted yea. Andy voted no.

CLPA member Fran West spoke in favor of the ordinance and the need for all of us to do our part in keeping the lake healthy for future generations.

Next CLPA board meeting will be Monday, September 8, 2025 at the Belle Plain Town Hall. All are welcome.

After a motion by Jeff and second by Andy the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm.

President Gary Schumacher then requested the meeting be reconvened at 6:10 pm for the purpose of appointing Wendy Lechusz to fill the vacant board seat. A motion was made as such by Gary and second by Jeff. All in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 pm after a motion by Jeff and second by Andy.

Respectfully submitted, Jeff Casperson CLPA secretary